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Item xx Attachment xx
Private and Confidential
Active Lancashire Limited Board
Minutes of the Board meeting held on Monday 22nd October 2018 at 9.30am at Active Lancashire, Farington House, Lancashire Business Park, Leyland PR26 6TW
Present
Ms L Lloyd (Chair)     
(LL)      
Dr A Ibbetson        

(AI)        Ms J Bell


(JB)

Mr G Bean


(GB)
   
Mr C Standish

(CS)

Ms M Still


(MS)

Ms Z Coupland

(ZC)

Mrs A Parker


(AP)
In Attendance
Mr A Leather (Chief Executive Active Lancashire)

         
(AL)
Mr S Oliver (Company Secretary and Finance Manager)        

(SO)
In Partial Attendance

Mr M Stephenson (Operations Manager Active Lancashire)

(MS)

1. Welcome and Update from the Board Chair
All attendees were welcomed to the meeting by the Chair.
The Chair informed the Board that Superintendent Andrea Barrow had decided to step down from the Board as a result of the increasing commitments with her role at the Lancashire Constabulary.  The Board will formally express their thanks in writing to Superintendent Barrow for her commitment as a Board member.      
0. Introductions, apologies for absence, declarations of 
conflicts of Interest
Apologies for absence were noted from Mr D Edmundson and  Ms C Platt.
The Chair particularly welcomed and introduced Zafar Coupland and Amanda Parker to the meeting as new Board members.

There were no declarations of conflicts of interests.   
 

3.  
Minutes and Matters Arising from the Board meeting 
held on 18th July 2018.

The Minutes from the Board meeting held on 18th July 2018 were reviewed.

Resolved: 
The minutes of the Board meeting held on 18th July 2018 were approved as an accurate record of the meeting.
It was requested that future minutes and papers be sent out as a PDF document and the Company Secretary agreed to try to do this.
4.  
Update from the Audit & Finance Committee  held on 3rd 
 October 2018
The minutes of the meeting had been issued with the agenda and members of the Committee updated the Board.

Highlighted was the discussion regarding the MPT claim payment from the DWP.  The Board were reminded that this was a claim that had covered 4 quarters and delays had caused real cash-flow pressure.  It had been encouraging to note that the claim had been fully paid and all MPT partners have now been paid also.  However it had been noted that the DWP systems were still encountering teething issues and processes were still bureaucratic. 
The Business Controls Manual had been reviewed in detail at the Committee meeting and updates approved.  It had been agreed to change the name of this document to the Financial Controls Manual.
A detailed discussion had taken place on the management information and trends presented by Mr Oliver at the meeting to highlight the pressure on core infrastructure funding and increasing core costs as well as increased demands from Sport England and also complex demands from DWP.  A copy of the Finance report had been provided to the full Board with the agenda
The updated Risk Register had also been presented and discussed at the Audit & Finance Committee and a copy of the report had been issued with the agenda.  Highlighted were ongoing risks surrounding Sport England measures and reduced funding.  
Resolved:  The minutes of the Audit & Finance Committee were noted

5.  
Minutes of the HR & Remuneration Committee meeting
 held on 10th October 2018
The minutes of the HR & Remuneration Committee meeting had been issued with the agenda and the Chair of the Committee Ms Julie Bell updated the Board.
Highlighted was the Safeguarding update report that is a standard item on the agenda and there were no issues to report. It was noted that SIMSPA had issued new standards around vulnerable adults.

Also discussed was an updated Recruitment policy and comprehensive Performance Management policy which were approved by the Committee.
Resolved: The minutes of the HR & Remuneration Committee were noted     
It was noted that with the resignation of Superintendent Andrea Barrow from the Board there was a need to appoint a new Safeguarding lead from the Board. Ms Julie Bell agreed to this role.

Resolved: Ms Julie Bell to be the Board Safeguarding Lead

The Board discussed the need for a list of the various acronyms that are used across the organisation and that may be used in reports and at meetings.

Resolved:  Mr Leather to organise for an up to date list of acronyms to be issued to Board members     
6.  
Active Lancashire Annual Cycle 
Mr Leather presented a report detailing the annual cycle of key meetings, events and campaign focus in the Active Lancashire calendar over the 2019 calendar year.  Also highlighted were the external Boards and meetings supported by Active Lancashire staff.

Mr Leather explained the context of the schedule to fit with the Sport England reporting demands and ongoing Governance compliance.

Discussion took place by the Board who emphasised the need for the key dates to be communicated in advance.  It was also noted that Committee meetings would be in the lead up to Board meetings.
It was asked that if Board members were aware of other key events that should be scheduled into the calendar they should forward these to Adrian or other team members.

Resolved:  The Board noted the schedule of meetings, events and campaigns  
7.     Review of organisation Article of Association and sub-
 committee Terms of Reference  
The Articles of Association and the Terms of Reference for the two sub-committees had been issued with the agenda.
Mr Oliver explained the context of the Articles that were originally drafted by the LCC Company Services Team.  The Articles were issued to Board members when last amended in February 2018 following approval by LCC.  The latest amendments at that time had been to recognise UK Code of Governance requirements in terms of diversity targets and terms of service of Board members.

The Board reviewed the objects of the organisation that were stated in the Articles and recognised that they were quite broad in their scope but covered the existing activities of the organisation.

The Terms of Reference of the Audit & Finance Committee and the HR & Remuneration Committee were noted and accepted.

It was explained that the regular review of these documents was good practice and supported compliance with the UK Code of Governance.

Resolved:  The Board noted and accepted the current Articles of Association and the Terms of Reference for the Board sub-committees  
Board Governance Review

The UK Code of Governance checklist had been issued with the agenda. It was noted that this was very comprehensive and a lot of detail that was required to be maintained to ensure compliance.

Mr Oliver explained to the Board some of the key points in the checklist that required regular review.

Resolved:  The Board noted the UK Code of Governance checklist 

Team Activity Update

Mr Mark Stephenson (Senior Relationship Manager) attended the meeting to present the team activity operational review report.
Mr Stephenson highlighted and explained the Cycle / Recycle project which is part of the More Positive Together Sport health and wellbeing offer. Noted were the workshops that are now running and also a pilot in Pendle looking at childrens bikes.  Discussed were the adaptive bikes and also whether bikes could be distributed through clubs. 

It was highlighted from the report by Mr Stephenson that under the Positive Together project funded by the Police Commissioner a pilot project was under way working with the football trusts and other partners tackling re-offending and repeat offenders.  It was explained that the focus for the pilot was East Lancashire and Preston prison and peer to peer support.  This pilot runs to March 2019 when it will be reviewed.

The pilot re-offending programme was discussed in detail by the Board with importance on encouraging diversity.  Mr Stephenson responded that this would be kept very much in mind but certainly for the pilot project it was reliant on identification and referral of participants from the Community Rehabilitation Company (CRC) and from the CSI programme and it was important for further funding to be sourced that the pilot project produced a solid impact.

Mr Stephenson continued by highlighting Lancashire United which was a venture with the football trusts across Lancashire working together under one banner.

Also reported was the continuing CSI work who had a strong engagement with females but BAME participants were lower.

Resolved:  The Board thanked Mr Stephenson for the report and noted the contents.  
8.  
Board Development Activity

It was noted by the Chair that Mr Stephen Fell from UCLan who was on the agenda to talk about Board governance skills development was unwell so this item will take place at a future Board meeting.

Review of Projects in development

Mr Leather explained the document and the various symbols, the rag rating and the context of the Sport England Primary purpose.  It was highlighted that the activities were classified as Existing, Development of Existing and Original & Additional.    

The Existing category activities were defined as secured funding and activity
The ‘Development of Existing category’ activities are current projects and activity that had opportunity for development or expansion.

The original and additional category activities are potential opportunities for the organisation. 

Mr Leather continued by explaining the work families that have been established within the operational team looking at the three strands of the strategy and the activities that fall within each strand and help develop measures and other activity to help support and deliver the strategy. 

Detailed discussion evolved from the presentation with important points made by Board members including:

It is key to ask the question what does success mean in the short, medium and long term.

Longevity and sustainability of projects is always a challenge with short term funding.

It is important not to lose the line of sight and ensure that the golden thread of sport and physical activity runs through the strategy and the organisation.

Collaborative working and the development of existing and new partnerships is vital to delivering the strategy.

It was emphasised that it was important to balance the activity and opportunity with development and capacity of the staff.  Mr Leather highlighted that the Q3 Skills capacity and capability review would take place in November with the support of HR Partner to support this.

It was noted that it was important to look at the best strategic alliance fit and to work with partners who can help deliver the strategy but funding was an enabler to achieve the objects, not sustainability for its own sake but sustainability for valid reasons.  Looking at organisations (Private sector) with a Corporate & Social Responsibility (CSR) to support projects may be important.

Mr Leather discussed the potential More Positive Together 2 with a potential increased management fee to 10% but also the importance of the Housing Association Partnership that had arisen from MPT and the identification of supporting priorities.    

The Board accepted that this was a working document that would evolve and be brought back to the Board at future opportunities.      

Resolved: The Board noted the developmental activity summary. 
9. Any Other Business
The Schedule of Board and Committee Meetings for 2019 had been issued with the agenda.


Resolved:  The schedule of meetings for 2019 was approved 

Action List
· Feb 2018
Mr Leather to circulate the final Equality & Diversity
Commitment statement and action plan to Board  
members for information.
· May 2018 
Continue to develop the implementation plan impact 
and satisfaction measures and bring back for updates at each board meeting 
· May 2018 
Mr Leather to organise a plan of future events (including 

high profile national events) to be circulated to Board Members           
· July 2018
Ms Lloyd and Mr Leather to progress the action points 

from the Board Effectiveness Review.
· October 2018
 Mr Leather to organise for an up to date list of 
Acronyms to be issued to Board members     
Board Development Day(27/02/18) Action Notes

AL and Board   Seek new sources of funds to ensure that even
though Sport England is reducing funding we can continue to support Sport across Lancashire.
 
AL:   

Identify Place Based interventions which support local (Neighbourhood) delivery


AL and Board
Identify philanthropists / other funding streams to continue certain programmes when funding runs out. E.g CSI drug rehabilitation project
AL:
Consider how do we make the most of the voluntary sector and recognise their input/ involvement in delivering sport / physical activity

Approved: _____________________________________Signature
         

   _____________________________________ Name

  _____________________________________ Date
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